
 
 

 
 
 

July 21, 2020 
 

 
 
 
Mr. Vince Grieb, 
VP Quality Assurance 
C&D Technologies 
1400 Union Meeting Rd 
Blue Bell, PA 19422 
 
SUBJECT:      POSTPONEMENT OF PREVIOUSLY ANNOUNCED INSPECTION 

NO. 99901385/2020-201 
 
Dear Mr. Grieb: 
 
As discussed in a letter dated June 30, 2020, (Agencywide Document Access and Management 
System Accession No. ML20182A188), the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) planned to 
perform an inspection of C&D Technologies (C&D) to review the implementation of C&D’s 
quality assurance program in accordance with Title 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations 
(10 CFR) Part 50, Appendix B and 10 CFR Part 21.  The letter discussed a preliminary schedule 
for the inspection.  The NRC inspection team planned to arrive at your facility in Blue Bell, 
Pennsylvania on Monday, July 27, 2020, and conduct the inspection through Thursday, July 30, 
2020.  Due to the ongoing pandemic associated with the Corona virus, the NRC has decided to 
postpone the inspection at this time.  The NRC will contact you within the next few weeks to 
reschedule the inspection. 
 
Please contact Mr. Jonathan Ortega-Luciano; you may contact him at (301) 415-1159 or via 
electronic mail at Jonathan.Ortega-Luciano@nrc.gov, if you have any questions or need 
assistance regarding this matter. 
 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Kerri A. Kavanagh, Chief /RA/ 
Quality Assurance and Vendor Inspection Branch  
Division of Reactor Oversight  
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation 
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